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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

10th December 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to give and receive compliments’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Nathan W.
Avie W.
	Joey W-S.
Kiara H.
	Rosie R.
Victoria T.
	Finlay T.
Ava P.
	Savannah S-Z.
Toby H.
	Darcie E.
Dulcie A.

	Year 1
	Harry H.
Maisey B-B.
	Ava L.
Myles R.
	Ava M.
Miya E.
	Tommy N.
Sadie F.
	Poppy P.
Jenson C.
	Summer R.
Archie E.

	Year 2
	Aaron W.
Fraser B.
	Isabelle P.
Zara H.
	Dexter S.
Sienna K.
	Oliver L.
Leonel S.
	Theo L.
Evie Mc.
	Vincent B-H

Charlie H.

	Year 3
	Louis W.

Paris B.
	Jacob R.
Colin M.
	Ella O.
Max D.
	Sam B.
Annalise S.
	Gracie W.
Oscar S.
	Daniel C.
Jack A.

	Year 4
	Penny W.
Elliot K.
	Caitlyn S.
Ty N.
	Georgia-Rose G.

Leonora K.
	Megan R.
Layla G.
	Bailey H.
Kayden B.
	Ethan O.
Evan M-C.

	Year 5
	Cameron J.
Bella W.
	William B.
Charlie M.
	Jake C.
Aisla- Mae P.
	Angel L.
Sophia B.
	Harry B.
Andres B.
	Evan M-C.
Jacob H.

	Year 6
	Amber L.
Summer W.
	Oliver B.
Lucas J.
	Kenzie B.
Alyssa C.
	Skylar S. 
Sadie O.
	Finn S.
Isaac W.
	Ella P.
Mason G.

	Walliams


	1927
	   Rowling
	1324

	            Dahl


	1389
	Cowell
	1420


Overall winners are Dahl with 9106 points
Christmas Jumper Day
Thank you to everybody who supported today’s Christmas Jumper Day. We will let you know how much we have raised for ‘Save the Children’.

Christmas Dates : 
	Monday 13th December
	Year 3
Year 4
Year 5
 
	Christmas party day: children should come to school in their party clothes. Please ensure that suitable footwear is worn for the usual playtimes.
 

	Tuesday 14th November
 
	Class 5  (Y2)
	Christmas play for Class 5 parents at 2pm.
 
 

	Wednesday 15th November
 
	Class 6 (Y2)
	Christmas play for Class 6 parents at 2pm.
 
 

	Thursday 16th December
 
	Year 1
Year 2
Year 6
	Christmas party day: children should come to school in their party clothes. Please ensure that suitable footwear is worn for the usual playtimes.
  

	Wednesday 15th December
	Year 3
Year 4
Year 6
	‘Santa Dash’: run around the school grounds. Children need to wear their PE kits on this day. Children may bring in a Santa hat to wear for the ‘Santa Dash’ if they so wish.

	Friday 17th December
	Reception
	Christmas party day: children should come to school in their party clothes. Please ensure that suitable footwear is worn for the usual playtimes.
  

	Friday 17th December
	All year groups
	Christmas activities (am)
Possible Christmas raffle (am)  
Christmas film afternoon (pm)


Year 1 visit to St Luke's Church
The children in Year 1 enjoyed the opportunity to visit St Luke's Church this week as part of their topic 'Why do Christians celebrate Christmas?' 

Whilst at the Church, the Reverend Jonathan showed the children the Advent Wreath and discussed the meaning behind Christmas.  To enable the children to reflect on prior learning about baptisms, he re-enacted a baptism for them and discussed different parts of the Church with them. The Reverend also showed them the different vestment colours and the reasons behind wearing the colours at different times of the year. Before leaving the Church the children enjoyed singing Carols with the Reverend. 

The children did Lowton West very proud with their excellent behaviour and listening skills whilst in the Church and whilst walking to and from Church. It was a pleasure to take the children to Church and to help bring the curriculum to life for them with first hand experiences. Many thanks to all the staff that helped during the afternoon and a special thanks to our School Crossing Patrol Maurice for crossing the children safely, out of his usual working hours.

Well done Year 1 - you were superstars!  

Mrs Hough

(Class Teacher covering Year 1 PPA)
Christmas Tree 

We would like to say a huge thank you to the Local Living Community group for providing us with our fabulous outdoor Christmas tree and lights. I’m sure you will agree that it looks beautiful in the evenings when it is lit up! Thanks to one of our parents for kindly organising this project. 
Reception Carols
A huge well done to all the Reception class children today who did an outstanding performance of "I’m A Little Christmas Tree" on the hall stage. We are sure that all the parents will agree that the children were fantastic and their singing and dancing really made us all feel very festive.

Year 6 Greek Day

Last Friday the Year 6 children took part in a Greek workshop as part of their history curriculum. The pupils began the day with an activity about Greek gods and  goddesses and played a game linked to this. Both classes took part in drama workshops where they were split into small groups to retell and perform a Greek myth using props and costumes which were then performed later on stage. The children also had the opportunity to make Greek plates to depict an aspect of Ancient Greek life from different information sources and artefacts as a stimulus. They learnt about Greek democracy and understood the differences linked to Athenian and Spartan city states. They voted on a given issue where they used stones and pots in a secret vote just like people in Ancient Greece would have done. The children ended the day with a quiz to check understanding about the day. All the pupils were impeccably behaved and the day was thoroughly enjoyed by all. 

Reception New Starters September 2022
Applications for September 2022 need to be completed by 15th January 2022.
School Closes
Please be reminded that school closes on Friday 17th December and will re-open on Wednesday 5th January. Thank you.
Flu vaccination – Catch up clinic 
We have a community flu clinic at Ince Start Well Center, Charles, St Ince WN2 2AL on Monday December 21st.
If any children have not been vaccinated they can email Peter.Rudkin@nhs.net or ring the Flu Line on 03333583397 select option 1 Greater Manchester then Option 1 again for Wigan office and book an appointment. 
Track and Trace Results 
If your child has tested positive, we would be grateful if parents could send in the Track and Trace notification with the isolation end date as soon as possible. This will enable us to check that we have the correct return date for your child. Thank you.
If your child is unwell

If your child is unwell, please remember to e-mail the school. Please let us know whether or not your child has Covid symptoms.

If your child has Covid symptoms they should have a PCR test. If your child tests positive on a lateral flow test, they will still need to have a PCR test within two days of testing positive on the lateral flow test.
After-School Clubs
Choir Club cancelled

Please note that the Young Voices Choir Club rehearsal on Monday 13th December has been cancelled.
Out of School Achievements 
Congratulations to Caiden R (Class 12) who has achieved his 25m and 50m swimming badges.
Congratulations to Isabella D (Class 7) who has received her red belt in karate.
Congratulations to Jack A (Class 8) for passing his 1st grading at karate this week.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
